
Dream Home News in China. 
December 2015 

Dear friends 

Can you believe that this is the last month of 2015?   The year of Lamb 2015, has been very smooth 
and successful in many ways. God knows that I have to take care of many things without Elaine. I still 
miss Elaine so much and we communicate a lot by Phone. She says to everyone “Merry Christmas” and 
“Thanks for Prayer”.  She is getting better slowly each day. We appreciate all your prayers and love to 
Elaine. 

 

Elaine got sick 
5days after we 
had celebrated 
Christmas party 
at the 
orphanage on 

Dec29th,2014. It 
was her last Christmas 

party in China. I believe that her life in China has been tremendously wonderful and has been the 
Ambassador of Our Lord. Please, keep praying for health and peace in Him.  

There have been lots of things happening at Dream Home in two months.  Sophie and I are able to help 
more the older kids. I train the older kids to eat by themselves. Jiace is already able to eat by himself 
now. I also encourage our kids to be active rather than passive I ask them to come over to me and hug 
me or I give them my hand and ask them to hold my hand. They are interacting more day by day. It is 
so wonderful to see their changes though it has been slow. 

Dream Home received an invite by US consulate in ShenYang. We were able to bring some of the 

children with us.  We had a lot of fun at the party. Yingdan, Peace and Zhilei got to see Santa Claus, 
sing some Christmas songs and enjoy festive (Chinese) food. Each of them got a present to take with 
them and it was lovely see how much the children enjoyed the day.  



We also had a Christmas party with the International Club in  
ShenYang on Dec 8th. ICS group have been very faithful with 
our kids. ICS group have helped in many ways. They have 
done fundraising, 
helped pay eye 
surgery for the poor, 
distributed formula 
to the orphan 
babies, and helped 

us.  Sophie and I 
were invited to their 

activity to raise funds through an Auction Party. It was my first 
experience to see Auction party.  

 

This week, we tried to help our blind girl, YingDan get 
glasses. She is 5 years old now. She lost her left vision. But 
she still can see some light with her right eye. She is able to 
go back to her room from the hall. She is also able to find 
something she needs.  She had to get the test done before 
she got her glasses. But, YingDan refused to have the test. 
We have to wait until she cooperates for the test someday. 
I hope that it will work next year.  

 

Our Volunteers:: 

-Alice is having a vacation in USA. She was supposed to come back 
here on December 8th but she needed to get a test on her heart. We 
have good news. Her photo showed no sign of coronary artery 
disease.  But, she still will be having a echocardiogram on the 22nd. 
Please, lift Alice up. We want Alice to come back as soon as possible.  

-- Stephen, Sophie’s Dad has been in ShenYang for 6 months for his 
business. He is very special for me and our children. It is time for him 
to return. Please keep him in mind as he prepares to travel home, for 
his journey and as he transitions back to life in Northern Ireland. 

- Sophie is teaching in school and she spends time with kids at Dream 
Home. It is the first Christmas for her to spend without her family.  
Please lift Sophie up in your prayers. She needs more strength and 
energy for His glory.  

- For Migyeong, myself, Please pray for my wisdom how to help these children effectively in 2016. Also 
pray for my energy too.  

 
 



Dear Friends, 
I need your supports and prayers. I am here to help orphans with special needs because you are 
working with me by prayers and supports. Thank you so much for being my partners in Christ.  Please, 
be with me continually. I am living day by day by His grace.  Please, have a wonderful Christmas and 
happy new year! 
 
With love,    Migyeong and Elaine 

 
Ambassadors of Joy (China) 
508 West Lookout Drive St 14-1005  
Richardson, TX 75080  
 
 

 
       OR  

 
 
World Outreach 
P. O. Box 747 
Live Oak, Ca. 95953  
 
 
With “Elaine Hennessy & Migyeong Kang - China” in the memo of the check 
For “online” donations, go to www.worldoutreach.info where you can donate via PayPal or 
using a Credit card or Debit card.

http://www.worldoutreach.info/
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